Hilliard Ohio Soccer Association



614-664-9250
P.O. Box 1






admin@hosa-soccer.org
Hilliard, Ohio 43026






HOSA BOARD MEETING
MINUTES 10-05-2014
           Attendance:
Greg Lutz, Bill Morris, Randy Eidemiller, Keith Stewart, Stacy Schumacher, John Wilson, Kathleen Rolinatis, Laura Anthony, Vernon Anthony.
Visitors: Joe Divida, Randy Babb, Ed Porter
Meeting called to order by Greg Lutz at 7:33 p.m.   
Keith Stewart made a motion to approve the 09-07-2014 minutes. Bill Morris seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Kathleen Rolinatis reviewed recent P&L and budget and actual expenses, including monthly rental fees of Spindler ($1575). Also reported acquired printer, paid referee fees and collected $1200 for winter training camps/training, and collected advertising income. 

Motion to approve treasurer’s report made by Bill Morris. Laura Anthony made a second. Motion carried.  
New Business

New Board Candidates – need to vote for Amy Wobser replacement. Candidate Ed Porter introduced himself to the Board. 
Vern Anthony nominated Ed Porter for the Board. Bill Morris seconded the Motion. Motion carried. 

Crew Reveal Party – New Logo Oct. 8, 2014 – HOSA has two tickets. 
- Kona Ice – 25% fundraiser result $225.

Old Business

- Printer for administrator Kim Gajda. Cost was $144.99. Printer was purchased.
- Crew Season Tickets – Cost was $2,500.00

- Indoor Rental for practice purposes– still waiting on counter signed copy and insurance certificate. 
- Facility Committee: No report. 
Field Space – still waiting on understanding where teams are practicing, especially since we have access to soccer park again.
Program Business
Director of HFC: Randy Eidemiller reported that the “HFC Questions” e-mail is out and responses are coming in. This will be used as a log to capture issues. 

Indoor practice facility schedule not sent out yet. Joe Divida reported that we do have a schedule. Randy Eidemiller will send an e-mail to Laura Anthony to distribute to teams so registration may be established for the 19 weeks of space available for training. Registration due November 1 at cost of $165 for the training session. 
Field analysis about practice and playing needs continuing; Joe Divida reported that we are unsure of the fall practice needs and thus still determining actual field allocation requirements.  
Randy Eidemiller reported he is still writing various FC staff contracts.  
Mr. Eidemiller also reported crafting a between season survey with help from Joe Divida. 

Laura Anthony stated that we are due for uniform changes and asked for information. Joe Divida reported Bill Ho is working on this topic. 

Secondly Mrs. Anthony stated that U9 and U10 Parent Administrators are running two teams but getting just one discount. Anthony posited that this should be rectified relative to equitable compensation for the duties carried out relative to other individuals acting as PA’s.  
Laura Anthony made a motion that for the U9’s (boys and girls) that we raise the discount for fall and spring by $75.00 (for a total of $225) and add a second PA for U10; starting the spring season of 2015.                 Randy Eidemiller seconded the Motion. Motion carried.
Referees: No report. 
Public Relations (CRPRC)/Marketing:  No report. 
Director of Recreational Program: John Wilson reported that the season is going well despite a few complaints. 
Jr. Academy: Randy Eidemiller reported that program is going well. 
TOPSoccer: Vernon Anthony reported season is going very well, especially due to strong showing from our local high school volunteers as well as curriculum from our interns. 
Fields-City of Hilliard: No report. 
Motion to adjourn made at 8:45 pm by Randy Eidemiller. Seconded by Laura Anthony.                   .  Motion passed.
